Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes

      3/28/07


The meeting convened at 7:30 PM in the Cherrydale Room at Madison Center.

Attendees:  Ron Cheich, Raym Crow, Burt Bostwick, Jim Ammerman, Rich Samp, Connie Ramirez, Merriam Miller,  Pat Carlson, and Barbara Hays   

Secretary’s Report – Pat Carlson
· The minutes from the meeting on February 21, 2007 were approved.

Treasurer's Report – Raym Crow
· Raym reported that there was no change from last month’s financial report.
· Payment of the Association’s previously approved $250 commitment towards the Gulf Branch park enhancements was authorized.
Emergency Preparedness 
· It was reported that Bill Schwab is still active with the CERT program and that there are three to five other people in OGCA also certified.
NCAC - Burt Bostwick

· Burt again reported that it appears that the County may have as much as $5 million available ($100,000 per civic association) for NCAC projects to beautify and preserve neighborhoods.   OGCA needs to be prepared to identify projects when the money is made available.
Civic Federation – Burt Bostwick

· Burt reported that the County’s tax rate is expected to remain the same this year but there will be some new fees.

· The Arlington County School Board plans to expand the County’s head start program. School spending was apparently $44 million below budget last year.
Senior Activities – Jim Ammerman

· Jim reported that Room 13 at the Madison Center was being renovated.

· The County is looking for volunteers for the County Fair in August.

President’s Report –Ron Cheich
· Ron reported that police had arrested and charged a man thought to be responsible for the several break-ins in our neighborhood over the last year.
· Rich Samp reported that the “Jamestown Committee” had awarded a grant for half the cost of historical signage regarding the Saegmuller School.

· Problems with both lighting from the dog park and kids racing cars in the Madison Center parking lot were discussed.
· It was reported that the Fort Ethan Allen survey had been completed several months ago but that the County had not yet released it.

· Plans are underway for Neighborhood Day on May 12 and it was proposed that the annual OGCA membership meeting be held on May 23, 2007 at 7:30.
Next Executive Committee Meeting 

· April 25, 2007, Cherrydale Room at Madison Center, 7:30 pm.
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
